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Join us after 10 a.m. worship on August 26 for our Kick Off with Second Presbyterian!  We   

encourage you to invite that friend or neighbor of yours who wants to learn more about our 

church. The Kick Off will be an outdoor event that’s low-keyed and festive – a perfect setting 

to see what Second is all about. 

The Kick Off has a two-fold purpose: to celebrate Second and its membership, and to encour-

age you to preview all that the new church year has in store. Your church comes alive at the end 

of summer with Sunday school classes for all ages, youth and children’s special programming, 

musical ensembles for young and young-at-heart, and numerous opportunities for Christian 

growth and service.  

Our SPOT groups will have booths set up to share their unique opportunities. Our Worship and 

Music ministries will be sponsoring a drum circle for all ages, and our Children’s ministry team 

will have fun activities for the kids, including a bouncy house! 

We will have a dunking booth where you can have fun trying to dunk a leader of the church!   

The cost is dollar for three chances. What a bargain! 

John Davis and his band This, That and the Other are going to be playing some fun tunes for 

us!   

Food will be available for purchase from food trucks for those wanting to enjoy lunch while 

listening to music and browsing our “fair.”  Lastly, nothing beats a Steel City Pop as dessert on 

a hot day. 

So make plans to come and join the festivities only Second can offer!  

We hope to see you there!   



 

Sunday School Classes 
             9:00 a.m. 
 

 
Adults: 
• Biblical Studies, Room 252                    

Acton Ostling, Jr. 

 
• Last session: 
 Case Studies in Character, Room 251 

Dr. Dianne Reistroffer 
 
August 5 Altruism (Outgoing Love):  
 The Good Samaritan  
 and Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. 

 

Children: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All fall Sunday school  classes 
for adults, youth and children 
will resume on September 9,  

at 9:30 a.m. 

 

 

Jacob Hein 

“Then Jesus called the twelve togeth-

er and gave them power and authori-

ty over all demons and to cure dis-

eases, and he sent them out to pro-

claim the kingdom of God and to 

heal.” (Luke 9:1-2) 

Dear Friends, 

Many years ago I attended a work-

shop led by a Presbyterian minister 

whose workshop and accompanying 

book presented a core conviction that 

has stuck with me ever since. He  

argued that for churches like ours, 

the prevailing model for what the 

church is to be about is what he 

called “the participatory model.” Our 

main task, in that model, is to get 

people to come to the church campus 

seven days a week, ideally, where the 

needs of as many people as possible 

will be addressed by their participa-

tion in a variety of programs and  

activities.  

This pastor holds out an alternative 

vision of the main purpose, or mis-

sion, of the church. “The mission of 

the church is what members do dur-

ing the week…The primary mission 

of a congregation is the building of 

the kingdom of God on earth through 

the activities we do in the world 

through the week.” The primary task 

of the church, mainly through its 

worship life, is to shape, train, and 

equip its people to follow and wit-

ness to Jesus in their daily lives, us-

ing the gifts of the Holy Spirit 

they’ve been given. As in the text 

from Luke above, as followers of 

Jesus we gather around word, table, 

and font on a regular basis to be 

transformed into those who witness 

to Jesus Christ in our ordinary, rou-

tine lives, in the contexts in which we 

spend most of our time. 

That perspective has captured my 

imagination and challenged me in 

how I understand my ministry. This 

model doesn’t mean that education 

ministries and fellowship opportuni-

ties and a strong youth program and 

mission support aren’t important. It 

means, simply, that we give priority 

to the training and equipping of disci-

ples so that you can know your gifts 

and use them faithfully in the life you 

live away from Second.  

That is the genesis of Crossroads: 

Where Faith and Life Intersect. 

Crossroads is a ministry of this 

church, funded by a donor’s generous 

gift, to provide opportunities for our 

members, as well as the wider com-

munity, to go deeper in living out and 

applying their faith to the practical 

issues of life. Through workshops, 

seminars, conferences, support 

groups and classes, Crossroads seeks 

to help disciples discern their gifts 

and use them in the real world 

through strengthening and deepening 

basic tools of faith such as prayer, 

study of Scripture, and service to  

others. Crossroads is meant to be in 

partnership with our current Christian 

formation ministries. 

Dianne Reistroffer ably and graceful-

ly led the inaugural year of Cross-

roads, helping us fine tune its vision. 

Elsewhere in the newsletter, you will 

meet the new Director of Crossroads, 

Maxine Thomas. I pray you will seek 

her out and make her welcome in this 

ministry. More information about 

Crossroads as well as opportunities 

to be a part of this ministry will be 

coming soon. It is you, not somebody 

else, whom God is calling to 

“proclaim the kingdom of God and to 

heal” in your daily life in the world 

God loves. 

Grace and peace,                                

Steve 

reflections 



 

 

Membership Inquiry Classes are Coming! 
 

Are you interested in learning about our church or becoming a member?  If so, our September “Inquiry” classes are for you!  

Come and discover what our church is all about, what we have to offer, and how to get involved in the abundant life of our 

congregation.  

The next session of Inquiry Classes will be held in the church parlor from 9:30 to 10:30 a.m. on four consecutive Sundays be-

ginning September 9 and concluding September 30.   Our church pastors, members of church committees, and other involved 

members of the congregation will lead the classes.  Over the course of this four-week session, you will learn about the history, 

mission, and activities of the church, as well as the many ways you can participate.  Come hear and discuss what it means to be 

a Presbyterian in today’s world, and a member of Second Presbyterian Church in particular.   Discover the numerous opportu-

nities you have to become involved in church fellowship, youth and children’s ministry, worship, Bible study, stewardship, 

Christian education, and more.   Ours is a vibrant congregation, and we want you to be part of it!  RSVP to Ally Condra at 

acondra@2ndpreslou.org or           

895-3483. 

For those of you who attend the In-

quiry classes and wish to become new 

members, we will offer a special 

breakfast on the fourth and final Sun-

day of our Inquiry Class, September 

30.  Members of the Session will be 

invited to meet you and discuss mem-

bership.  Then, you will be introduced 

to the congregation and received into 

our membership that same day at the 

10:50 a.m. worship service. 

Additional Membership Inquiry clas-

ses will next be offered in January 

and April 2019. 

Please welcome The Rev. 
Dr. Maxine L. Thomas as 
our Director of Crossroads 
 

We are excited to introduce The Rev. 

Dr. Maxine Thomas as our new Direc-

tor of Crossroads.  Maxine received her 

formal education in the Baltimore City 

public school system where she graduated as valedictorian 

in both junior and senior high school.  She furthered her  

education at Wilberforce (Ohio) University where she 

earned a bachelor’s degree in mass communication.  She 

went on to Princeton Theological Seminary, earning her 

Master of   Divinity degree.  Dr. Thomas is a graduate of 

Asbury Theological Seminary in Wilmore, KY where she 

earned the Doctor of Ministry degree. 

Dr. Thomas is an adjunct professor at Simmons College of 

Kentucky. She is an ordained itinerant elder in the African 

Methodist Episcopal Church and is currently the Assistant 

Pastor and Minister to Women at Quinn Chapel AME 

Church in Louisville, where her husband of 29 years, the 

Rev. Troy I. Thomas, is the pastor.  They are the proud par-

ents of three young adult daughters.  

She is the Executive Director and Founder of Sisters Keep-

ing the Covenant, Inc., an interdenominational and interna-

tional ministry of healing and restoration for women and 

girls ages 12-18.   

Touching the lives of thousands of women, Dr. Thomas  

coordinates dynamic conferences that empower women for 

everyday living as well as prepare them to walk in their  

destiny. She also coordinates women clergy cross cultural 

training and empowerment seminars, and a variety of other 

training and healing experiences for women. She is the 

founder of My Sister’s Keeper Bible and Leadership    

Academy, which provides biblical studies and leadership 

training for women. The first graduation was in December 

2016. 

We look forward to witnessing her vision for Crossroads 

unfold.   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Biblical Studies 

The Biblical Studies class 

deals with historical critical 

scholarship related to the 

Bible and is of particular 

interest to Christians who 

want to understand the Bi-

ble more thoroughly in 

terms of its long history.  

No prior biblical 

knowledge is necessary, 

simply a curiosity for his-

torical details related to the 

Bible and its Christian ori-

gins.  The class is led by 

Acton Ostling, retired Pro-

fessor of Music at the Uni-

versity of Louisville, and it 

meets in Room 252, adja-

cent to the church parlor. 

Christianity Today 

What does it mean to say that you are a Christian? This is the overarching theme of the class, to discover together what it 

means to be a Christ follower in today’s world and context.  Some of the questions we ponder together: “What is the Bible? 

How did we get it and how do we use it?  Who is Jesus and why does he matter?  Why did he die on the cross and what’s the 

deal with sin?  How do I know what happens when I die?  Why does suffering exist?”  The class is led by Pastors Nathan  

Sautter and Steve Jester and meets in Room 107. 

Living Our Faith 

This class is for Christians 

who wish to explore the 

connection between faith 

and life in everyday living 

and who seek spiritual an-

swers to personal dilem-

mas.  Drawing on biblical 

and theological foundations 

as well as from other disci-

plines, topics for discussion 

include vocational identity, 

workplace ethics, family 

life and finding a sense of 

belonging in today’s world.  

The class meets in Fellow-

ship Hall B with facilitator/

teacher Rev. Dr. Dianne 

Reistroffer.  Class coordi-

nator is Monique Tilford. 

Pathways 

Members of the Pathways Class are united in their pursuit of knowledge of biblical, historical and social issues, and all other 

facets that lead to a balanced Christian life.  The class is also a community that has a yearly seminar, a Derby party, and a 

Christmas get-together along with other social events.  As one example, class members make sandwiches for the Wayside 

Christian Mission.  The class meets in Fellowship Hall A with moderator Elizabeth Clay. 

2nd Sunday 

The 2nd Sunday class is for parents of children from birth through early teens. While titled “Second” Sunday, the class meets 

on both the second and fourth Sundays of each month.  Curriculum deals with issues facing young parents trying to raise faith-

ful children in this tumultuous and ever-changing world. Class members share experiences and ideas, with the goal of helping 

each other find ways to make God the center of our families.  The class meets in Room 251 with facilitators Lee and Vic 

Baltzell. 

Reading The Bible 

The Reading The Bible class doesn’t require knowledge of Greek or Hebrew.  But understanding what a biblical phrase or 

verse means in today’s language calls for knowledge of the historical setting and what it meant when it was written in another 

language, with concern for its theological meaning today.  The class is led by Dr. Marty Soards, Professor of New Testament 

Studies at Louisville Presbyterian Theological Seminary, and the class meets in the Chapel.  Jim Haynes is class coordinator. 

Adult Sunday School Classes 
September 9—May 2019 

9:30—10:30 a.m. 

Occasional Class Offerings 

From time to time, classes related to a special season on the 

Christian calendar, or when a special guest instructor is avail-

able, are offered.  These classes will be publicized in advance, 

with a full description of the offering and its leadership. 



 

 

Director of  Music Ministries Jim Rittenhouse with our 

Kindergarten drummers rehearsing for Spring Sing!  

PACT provides food, clothing 

and household items for      

families in the Portland area.  

Throughout the year,  members 

of Second donate food and 

clothing items for PACT’s  

pantry and also contribute 

many volunteer hours. 

PACT needs our help in providing the following 

items for their clients’ children as they prepare for 

school this fall:   

socks     belts   school uniforms    

back packs     rulers  colored pencils   

crayons      markers                                           

notebook paper    composition notebooks (wide ruled)  

Please leave items in the new Mission room location 

(Room 269) on the sanctuary level just inside the 

porte-cochère entrance on the right. 

Morning Joy 
Spring and Fall sessions of this weekly Bible 

study on Thursday mornings concentrate on a 

specific book of the Bible.  Classes meet in 

Fellowship Hall and are led by Senior Pastor 

Steve Jester, with the women and men who attend – both church members and guests -- providing lots of discussion and ques-

tions.  Classes begin at 9:30 a.m. with coffee and the sharing of church joys and concerns. At the conclusion of each class by 11 

a.m., small discussion groups convene for those who choose to participate.  A syllabus of the class study will be provided in 

advance of Morning Joy sessions, so that attendees can familiarize themselves with what book of the Bible to concentrate on in 

preparation. 

Men’s Weekday Bible Study 
The John Rodman Men’s Bible Study class meets for one hour each Friday, at 7 a.m., for fellowship, prayer, and study of a 

Bible passage.  The group focuses on the meaning of each weekly passage and related commentaries, and how they relate to 

their personal lives.  Study topics are announced in advance so that attendees can prepare themselves for the discussion.  The 

Rev. Dr. John M. Mulder leads the class, which meets in Room 251, next to the Library. 

Transit  
The Transit young adult ministry is for those in transition.  Many participants are in their 20s or early 30s and are in flux be-

tween school, entering the workforce, climbing the career ladder and everything in between.  It is for young adults who are vet-

erans of Louisville as well as those who are new to the area and are trying to find a community and group to connect with.  

Transit meets every other Thursday during the school year at 7 p.m. for dinner and conversation about faith and life.  There 

also are various social gatherings through the year.  Contact Associate Pastor Nathan Sautter for more information.   

On days other than Sundays 

Second Pres is Making a        
Difference at the                    
West End School 

           

          Over the last four years we have: 

GIVEN: 956 + volunteer hours 

SERVED:      400 + students and teachers a good lunch 

PROVIDED:  3,600 + lunches 

MADE:          2,700+ homemade cookies 

CLEANED:      1 lower school to make ready for students’ return 

RAISED:       $3,000 + from J McLaughlin sales to benefit WES 

RECEIVED:   4,250 “Thank You’s” and smiles from WES students 

WHO?:         350 + Second Pres adult and youth volunteers 

We are making a difference! 

We are serving! 

Come join us! 

Sign up on Sundays in August before and after 10 a.m. service 

August Mission of the Month 
Portland Avenue Community Trust 



 

 

                  
 

Kilgore Korner 
Barry Winstead, M.Div, M.A., LMFT 
Clinical Director, Kilgore Samaritan Counseling Center 
 

What We’ve Been Up To 

I hope your summer has been a season of rest, relaxation, and 

recreation! For this edition of Kilgore Korner I wanted to 

pause for a moment from our series on family resilience and 

give you a glimpse into the many different ways Kilgore is 

meeting a broad range of needs in our community.  
 

You are likely aware that we provide outpatient counseling to 

all ages dealing with all sorts of challenges from more individ-

ually-situated problems such as depression and anxiety, to re-

lationally-situated problems such as marital conflict, parenting, 

and many others. But you may not be aware of our partner-

ships offsite that have given us the opportunity to broaden the 

scope and reach of our services. One our clinicians, Jim 

McGee, initiated a partnership with the Louisville Nature  

Center to offer a series of therapeutic music groups as part of 

their summer programming. Jim is gifted musician and does a 

great job of integrating music into the therapeutic process. 

This past school year he provided a similar service to students 

at The West End School.  
 

Debbie Edds, our clinical psychologist, also serves The West 

End School through psychological testing, consulting, and 

staff training. Additionally, since September of 2017, two of 

our clinicians, Michelle Holbrook and Tommy Terwilliger, 

have been facilitating group and individual therapy for women 

at The Healing Place, a residential facility for those recovering 

from substance use. We are hopeful about expanding these 

services to the men’s program at The Healing Place. Lastly, in 

partnership with Eastern Area Community Ministries, Tommy 

facilitates a monthly wellness workshop for their program  

participants. 
 

As you can see, we are busy, and we love it that way! If you 

have a need, or know of a need that Kilgore could help meet, 

please let me know. I would love to hear from you! You can 

call me at (502) 327-4622, or email me at                          

bwinstead@kilgorecounseling.org. 
 

Peace, Barry 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Sat 

 
 

  1 
9a SPOT Walkers 
10a SPOT Prayer Group 
5p Stewardship Cmte 

2 
8a Finance Cmte 
9a Art Camp 
1p Paint SPOT 
5:30p Pilates SPOT 

3 
7a Men's Bible Study  
SPOT 

4 
 

5 
9a Sunday School 
10a Worship  
11a SPOT Busy Needles 
 

6 
10a PEO  
5:30p Pilates SPOT 
 

7 
10a SPOT BookNotes 
11:30a Pres Union 
12:45p Golden Bells 
2p Staff Meeting 
4p Property Cmte 
5:30p Personnel Cmte 
6p Mockingbird Valley  

8 
9a SPOT Walkers 
10a SPOT Prayer Group 
 
 

 

9 
8a Finance Cmte 
1p Paint SPOT 
5p Worship Cmte 
5:30p Pilates SPOT 
6:30p City of Rolling Fields 

 

10 
7a Men's Bible Study 
SPOT 

 

11 
 

12 
9a Sunday School 
10a Worship  

13 
10a SPOT Busy Needles 
5p Music Cmte 
5:30p Pilates SPOT 

14 
10:30a PW Circle 
12:45p Golden Bells 
2p Staff Meeting 

15 
9a SPOT Walkers 
10a SPOT Prayer Group  
7p Sanctuary Choir 

16 
1p Paint SPOT   
5:30p Pilates SPOT 
6p Session 

17 
7a Men's Bible Study 
SPOT 
 

18 
 

19 
9a Sunday School 
10a Worship  

20 
5:30p Pilates SPOT 
 
 

21 
10a Stephen Ministry 
Supervision Group 
12:45p Golden Bells 
2p Staff Meeting 

22 
10a SPOT Prayer Group 
7p Sanctuary Choir  

23 
10a SPOT Busy Needles 
1p Paint SPOT   
5:30p Pilates SPOT 

24 
7a Men's Bible Study 
SPOT 
 

25 
 

26 
9a Sunday School 
10a Worship 
11a Kick Off with 2nd 
Pres 

27 
4p Presbytery COM 
5:30p Pilates SPOT 
7p Youth Committee 

28 
12:45p Golden Bells 
2p Staff Meeting 
6p Deacon Meeting 

29 
10a SPOT Prayer Group 
7p Sanctuary Choir  

30 
1p Paint SPOT   
5:30p Pilates SPOT 

31 
7a Men's Bible Study 
SPOT 

 

August 2018 

Please visit our website at www.2ndpreslou.org for the most up-to-date 

event information. 

 

 Follow us on Facebook at Second Presbyterian Church of Louisville, KY 

mailto:bwinstead@kilgorecounseling.org
http://www.congregationbuilder.com/event_details.aspx?uc=2ndpreslou&eventID=86561&date=12/1/2017
http://www.congregationbuilder.com/event_details.aspx?uc=2ndpreslou&eventID=95611&date=12/3/2017
http://www.congregationbuilder.com/event_details.aspx?uc=2ndpreslou&eventID=86567&date=12/5/2017
http://www.congregationbuilder.com/event_details.aspx?uc=2ndpreslou&eventID=99791&date=12/5/2017
http://www.congregationbuilder.com/event_details.aspx?uc=2ndpreslou&eventID=97827&date=12/5/2017
http://www.congregationbuilder.com/event_details.aspx?uc=2ndpreslou&eventID=86642&date=12/5/2017
http://www.congregationbuilder.com/event_details.aspx?uc=2ndpreslou&eventID=86571&date=12/5/2017
http://www.congregationbuilder.com/event_details.aspx?uc=2ndpreslou&eventID=86572&date=12/5/2017
http://www.congregationbuilder.com/event_details.aspx?uc=2ndpreslou&eventID=86561&date=12/1/2017
http://www.congregationbuilder.com/event_details.aspx?uc=2ndpreslou&eventID=95611&date=12/3/2017
http://www.congregationbuilder.com/event_details.aspx?uc=2ndpreslou&eventID=97827&date=12/12/2017
http://www.congregationbuilder.com/event_details.aspx?uc=2ndpreslou&eventID=86642&date=12/12/2017
http://www.congregationbuilder.com/event_details.aspx?uc=2ndpreslou&eventID=86561&date=12/15/2017
http://www.congregationbuilder.com/event_details.aspx?uc=2ndpreslou&eventID=95611&date=12/3/2017
http://www.congregationbuilder.com/event_details.aspx?uc=2ndpreslou&eventID=86562&date=12/18/2017
http://www.congregationbuilder.com/event_details.aspx?uc=2ndpreslou&eventID=86561&date=12/15/2017
http://www.congregationbuilder.com/event_details.aspx?uc=2ndpreslou&eventID=95611&date=12/17/2017
http://www.congregationbuilder.com/event_details.aspx?uc=2ndpreslou&eventID=86561&date=12/15/2017


 

 

BookNotes — On August 7, at 10 a.m. in the church parlor, Lynn Ogden will review the book, How The Scots 

Invented The Modern World, by Arthur Herman. 
 

Who formed the first literate society? Who invented our modern ideas of democracy and free market capitalism? The 

Scots. As historian and author Arthur Herman reveals, in the eighteenth and nineteenth centuries Scotland made cru-

cial contributions to science, philosophy, literature, education, medicine, commerce, and politics—contributions that 

have formed and nurtured the modern West ever since. 
 

Our reading for September 4 is the great DaVinci biography by Walter Isaacson.   
 

   We support the food closet of UCHM. 

Stephen Ministry equips lay people to support the pastoral staff by providing 

one-on-one Christian care, meeting the emotional and spiritual needs of hurting 

members of the church and community. 

When you, a family member, or a church member you know suffers a loss, fac-

es health issues, or experiences other crises or transitions in life, please contact 

one of the pastors.  In addition to pastoral care, a relationship with a Stephen Minister may be beneficial.  They will be available 

to walk with you throughout your trying time. 

The Stephen Leader team is seeking members who may feel God’s call to serve as a Stephen Minister.  A new training class is 

being scheduled for early fall.  If you would like more information about Stephen Ministry or about becoming a Stephen Minis-

ter, please contact Frank Parker at 897-5076 or Ruth Fitzwater at 327-8556. 

2nd Act—We believe that music is a 

gift from God that transcends barriers 

of race, gender, and language. 2nd Act 

has brought voices together for more 

than 25 years and with joy we take 

our gift to those in need of song, to 

encourage, uplift, and spur spiritual 

growth. We meet each Wednesday at 

10 a.m. in the Choir Room and schedule performances in various 

locations in the area from January-May.                                               

Susan Langford    897-3789   toursplus@aol.com 

Book Notes—Each month since 2011, a member of our group selects 

a book, researches the author, reviews the book, and then the group 

discusses it at our monthly meeting. We meet on the first Tuesday of 

the month at 10 a.m. in the church parlor.                                          

Jean O’Brien  897-0950   jeanobrien502@gmail.com 

Busy Needles—We meet three times a month: a Sunday after church, 

a Monday at 10 a.m., and a Thursday at 11a.m. (see church calendar). 

Our consistent projects are prayer shawls and throws for our mem-

bers, their family and friends. We also work on other projects for var-

ious groups and organizations both locally and worldwide. All ages 

and skill levels are welcome.                                                          

Mary Ayers    429-3415   marywayers@aol.com                              

Bev Wahl    423-9271    bevwahl41@gmail.com 

Dinner Groups—A time to fellowship over a good meal, we have 

multiple groups, some meet in homes, some at restaurants. Our 

groups meet throughout the year. Seeking those interested in joining a 

group or starting one!                                                                       

Jennifer Scott   326-3145   jscott@cabbagepatch.org 

Men’s Bible Study—Open to men of all ages with minimal home-

work. Our Men's Bible Study meets every Friday morning at 7a.m. in 

Room 251. Fellowship is offered and enjoyed. Breakfast is provided.                                                               

John Mulder  896-4787   johnmulder1111@gmail.com 

Painting—Open to all adults, our Paint 

SPOT is for beginners to skilled painters in 

acrylic. We gather on Thursdays at 1 p.m. in 

the Youth Suite to work on individual pro-

jects and fellowship together.                                                                                    

Linda Watson   895-2233                        

lindamosswatson@gmail.com   

Pilates—Our Pilates classes are held on Monday and Thursday nights 

in the Narthex at 5:30 p.m. Pilates benefits include building a strong 

core, flexibility, balance, focus, coordination, and concentration. Eve-

ryone is invited to join our class. Participants bring a mat and other 

tools will be supplied; the cost is $10.                                                                                     

Susan Schmidt   523-5934   puremovementlvl@gmail.com 

Prayer Group—Everyone is invited to pray through our weekly 

prayer list on Wednesdays at 10 a.m. in the Parlor. All are welcome 

to pray, young and old, new Christians or lifetime believers.            

Ally Condra   895-3483   acondra@2ndpreslou.org 

Sisters in Spirit—A warm, supportive group of ladies who enjoy a 

special time of fellowship and book discussion around topics that 

help us grow in our everyday faith. We generally meet the second 

Tuesday of the month 7-9 p.m. in the home of a group member. Open 

to adult women of all ages and stages of life. Join us when you are 

able (it’s ok if you have to miss a month or two, you are always wel-

come to come as you are able).                                                    

Jeanne Curtis   jeannecurtis@bellsouth.net 

Walkers—The SPOT Walkers meet the first and third Wednesday of 

each month at 9 a.m. Our walks are no more than two miles. When 

the weather is nice we walk at various outdoor spots; when the weath-

er is not so nice we walk inside the Oxmoor Mall. Everyone is invit-

ed! We share lots of conversation as we walk, and we continue our 

conversation over coffee after our walk.                                                                           

Sandy Bailey    sdb1205@bellsouth.net 



 

 

SANCTUARY CHOIR BEGINS AUGUST 15, 7 p.m.  Second 

Presbyterian’s adult choir sings for 10:50 a.m. worship ser-

vices from August to July. We would love to have you join 

our  family of singers! Rehearsals are Wednesdays from 7-

8:30 p.m. in the Choir Room. No audition is necessary -- our 

choir consists of seasoned choral singers, those who have 

just begun their journey with singing and others who simply 

love to share their gifts in profound praise of God! We are 

looking forward to a year of festive musical experiences, in-

cluding a joint concert with the choir from St. Francis in the 

Fields Episcopal Church in March. Come join the excitement!  

Directed by Jim Rittenhouse. 

 AUSTIN MEMORIAL HANDBELL CHOIR meets each Tues-

day from 7-8 p.m. in the bell room. Our new year begins  

September 4. Although we have a full roster, we are always 

looking for new ringers for our substitute list. If you can read 

notes and rhythms and like a vibrant way to lead music in 

worship, we would love to have you sub for our players either 

in rehearsal or on dates we play. The choir will lead in worship 

throughout the year, particularly lending our gifts this fall to 

our Reformation Service and Christmas Celebration, and will     

participate in a local 

handbell festival in 

April. Directed by  

Jim Rittenhouse. 

 

THE GOLDEN BELLS, a handbell choir for beginning ringers 

who may or may not know how to read music, meets on      

Tuesdays from 12:45-2 p.m. in the bell room starting        

September. 4.  If you love the sound of bells and have always 

wanted to learn how to perform basic ringing techniques, this 

is the choir for you.  Golden Bells meets primarily for fun and 

fellowship and does not prepare music to play in wor-

ship.  Bonnie Boram is the director for this ensemble: 

bboram@aol.com. 

YOUTH CHOIR is for  

students in grades 6-12.   

Beginning on September 16, 

join us as we explore the voice, 

learn worship music of all  

varieties, and prepare to be the 

church.  We will start at 12:15 p.m. on Sundays  - snack lunch 

is available at noon—and  we are finished by 1 p.m. Jim    

Rittenhouse directs the choir and Ricky Case will assist.       

Children's Choirs Begin September 5 

Children ages 4 through 5th grade will learn to use their hearts, minds and voices to 

worship through age-appropriate activities. Christina Recktenwald and Ricky Case are 

co-coordinators of the choirs and invite you to a great new year.  All choirs begin at 

5:30 p.m. Snack supper begins at 5 p.m. and will include a rotating schedule of pizza 

and healthier options. We will again have our popular Studio2 time during the Chil-

dren’s Choir time. Don’t miss our Churchwide Kickoff after worship on Aug. 26 to 

find out more, and join the fun. If you are interested in volunteering for our choir year, 

please contact Christina at  callasbouras@twc.com or Ricky Case at Rlcase01@gmail.com. 

 Children’s Choir Schedule—Each Wednesday from 9/5 through 11/28 

(October 31 and November 21 - No Choir) 
 

Snack Supper Available 5:00 p.m.   Fellowship Hall 
 

All Choirs meet at 5:30 p.m.—Cherub and Carol Choirs release at 6:15 p.m.; Chapel Choir at 6:30 p.m. 
 

       4 yr. olds-K:   Cherub Choir      Room 154        Krista Heckmann  

       1st-2nd grades:  Carol Choir          Room 251         Ricky Case & Paula Roberts 

       3rd-5th grades:  Chapel Choir       Room 260        Christina Recktenwald 

mailto:bboram@aol.com
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We are grateful for the enduring support of our many patrons—some who have given in memory and honor of those who 
have loved the music programs of Second Presbyterian, others who have given specifically for Concert Series last year.  
These gifts ensure our Concert Series continues to offer our community inspiring music that glorifies God. 

 
Gifts in Honor or Memory: 

In honor of Anita Chandler Green by Carolyn Siler Browning 
In honor of Gorman and Madge Roberts by Carolyn Siler Browning 

In honor of Nancy and Bobby Jones, church musicians, by her twin sister and his sister-in-law, Dixie Baird 
In memory of Janet Ostling, by Madge and Gorman Roberts 

 
 
 

The Music Program Endowment Fund; The Judith Brown Music and Mission Fund; The Rosemary Schwartzel Music Fund; 
The Memorial funds of Tinsley Campbell, Katie Castner; 

Ellie McCandless and Ellington Bartow (“Bart”) Willingham; An Anonymous Gift 
 

 

 

Emory Apple 
Charles and Mary Bond 
Larry and Bonnie Boram 
Roy and Ann Bowling 
William and Mary Brittain 
Ann Buckman 
Richard and Elizabeth Clay 
Edith Courtenay 
Gayle A. DeMersseman 
Alice Virginia Dodd 
Martha Dupps 
Mary Sue Ewing 
Niels O. Ewing 
Roberta Fischer 
Margaret Flowers 
Joan and LaMar Gaston 

Joe and Holly Gathright 
George and Betty Gibbs 
Jodie Goldberg and Peter Kaufman 
Harvey and Jean Groskreutz 
Betty Guelich 
Tom and Judy Hettmansperger 
Missy and Woody Hitt 
Wallace and Louise Horine 
Steve and Diana Jester 
Portia H. Leatherman 
Scott Luttmann 
Bill and Susan McDowell 
Jack and Susan Moss 
Clayton and Margaret Neff 
Lynn and Karen Ogden 
Acton Ostling 

Helen Palmer-Ball 
Tom and Jeannette Pardue 
Vicki and June Prince 
Jim and Janet Rittenhouse 
Jeff and Paula Roberts 
Thomas and Eleanor Salsbury 
Louise B. Seiler 
Larry Sloan 
Gene and Connie Smith 
Beverly Tway Wagner 
Edith Wells 
Edward and Jean Wilson 
Susan and David Wood  
Jesse and Susanne Wright  

 

If you if are interested in donating to the Concert Series, or to any of the funds listed above,              
please make checks payable to Second Presbyterian Church and mark on the memo line either  

“Concert Series” or “Donation to [‘name of fund’]”. You may place it in the offering plates,   
or send to the attention of Jim Rittenhouse at the church. 

Thank You, Series Patrons! 



 

 



 

 



Staff 

Rev. Steven P. Jester, Pastor, 

sjester@secondpresbyterian.church 
 

Kim Tribolet, Director of Ministries for Children and 

Adults, ktribolet@secondpresbyterian.church 
 

Rev. Dr. John M. Mulder, Minister for Stewardship 

johnmulder 1111@gmail.com 
 

Marietta Macy, Interim Director of Youth and Young 

Adults, mmacy@secondpresbyterian.church 
 

Janet Davis, Director of Music Ministries  

jdavis@secondpresbyterian.church 
 

Paula Roberts, Organist, 

proberts@secondpresbyterian.church 
 

Lola Carroll, Director of Children's Choirs 

lola@secondpresbyterian.church 
 

Lisa Warner, Director of Second Presbyterian Church 

Weekday School, lwarner@2ndpreslou.org 
 

Nina Hilbert, Infant/Toddler Program Coordinator 

nhilbert@2ndpreslou.org 
 

Andrea Trautwein, Church Administrator 

atrautwein@secondpresbyterian.church 
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passages 
We remember in prayer … 
 

Libby Fothergill (daughter), Jerry (sister) and Sallye Pence (niece) and 

families on the death of Mary Coslow Wagner, 6/26. 

The family of Jean Duerson Bade, 6/19. 

Frank Parker and family on the death of his father, Dr. Blaine Frank    

Parker, Sr., 6/17. 

Beverly Will and family on the death of her son, James Robert Smothers, 

Jr., 6/16. 

Staff 

Rev. Steven P. Jester, Pastor 
sjester@2ndpreslou.org 

Rev. Nathan Sautter, Associate Pastor for Faith 
Formation                                     
nsautter@2ndpreslou.org 

Jim Rittenhouse, Director of Music Ministries                                       
jrittenhouse@2ndpreslou.org 

Lorie Williamson, Director of Children’s 
Ministries                             
lwilliamson@2ndpreslou.org 

Paula Roberts, Organist   
proberts@2ndpreslou.org 

Jacob Hein, Business Manager 
jhein@2ndpreslou.org 

Rev. Dr. Maxine Thomas, Director of Crossroads     
mthomas@2ndpreslou.org 

Lisa Warner, Director of Second Presbyterian 
Church Weekday School  
lwarner@2ndpreslou.org 

Nina Hilbert, Infant/Toddler Program Coordinator 
nhilbert@2ndpreslou.org 

 


